
Cemetery Trustee Meeting 1/14/20

Meeting opened at 1 PM. Present were Bill Keyser, Jim Reed, Beth Frost and JoAnn Hicks.

Minutes from the last two meetings, 11/19/19 & 12/10/19, were read over. Bill made a motion to
accept and Jim seconded it. All voted in favor.

Bill reported that a woman who lives up on Elbow Pond Road (Edie Beth Farrington) called him
regarding the gate at the cemetery on Old College Road across from the old Dunn place. The
gate had been stolen and volunteers replaced it at their own expense. She wanted to replace
the new gate with one that would match the fence. Bill told her no because it might offend the
people who had already replaced it.

Bill has the Cemetery Trustee report for the annual Town Report ready and will drop it off at the
Selectmens office. He went over the submitted budget with Jim, as Jim had missed the
November meeting when Bill presented the budget to us.

Jim brought up the subject of the Sexton position.  He and Bill talked it over saying that we
might not need a Sexton after a new Road Agent is hired. Jim suggested that we terminate the
position…..at least until after March, when we know what we will be dealing with. He feels that
the Sexton job can be taken over by the road crew.

Bill will turn over all his papers to us at the February meeting as he is not running again due to
being a Selectman.  Jim suggested that he ask Stephanie Hurlbutt to run for Trustee. If so, he
will tell her to sign up.  We will need a third member.

Meeting adjourned about 1:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth E Frost, Secy


